

Architect of the Capitol

Selected Bibliography



Introduction

- "Death of a Great Artist," Washington Post, 20 February 1880.
- U.S. House. Representative Victor L. Anfuso of Kentucky speaking on the 146th anniversary of the birth of Constantino Brumidi. Congressional Record (26 July 1951) vol. 97, pt. 14.

The Engineer and the Artist

- "The Decoration of the Capitol," New-York Daily Tribune, 17 May 1858.
- Dickinson, William C., Dean A. Herrin, and Donald R. Kennon, eds. Montgomery C. Meigs and the Building of the Nation's Capital. Athens, OH: Ohio University Press, 2001.
- Fairman, Charles E. Art and Artists of the Capitol of the United States of America. Washington, D.C.: Government Printing Office, 1927.
- Fryd, Vivien Green. Art and Empire: The Politics of Ethnicity in the United States Capitol, 1815-1860. New Haven, CT: Yale University Press, 1992.
- Kennon, Donald R., and Thomas P. Somma, eds. American Pantheon: Sculptural and Artistic Decoration of the United States Capitol. Athens, OH: Ohio University Press, 2004.
- Meigs, Montgomery C. Capitol Builder: The Shorthand Journals of Montgomery C. Meigs, 1853-1859, 1861. Edited by Wendy Wolff. Washington, D.C.: Government Printing Office, 2001.
- Miller, David W. Second Only to Grant: Quartermaster General Montgomery C. Meigs: A Biography. Shippensburg, PA: White Mane Books, 2000.
- "The New Representatives' Hall," Daily National Intelligencer, 7 December 1857.
- U.S. House. Representative John Cochrane of New York speaking on the decoration of the Capitol. Congressional Globe (16 June 1860) 36th Cong., 1st sess.
- Wolanin, Barbara A. Constantino Brumidi: Artist of the Capitol. Washington, D.C.: Government Printing Office, 1998.

Wood, Gordon S. Empire of Liberty: A History of the Early Republic, 1789–1815. New York: Oxford University Press, 2009.

THE UNLIKELY SIGNIFICANCE OF BRUMIDI'S MOTMOT

- Beidleman, Richard G. California's Frontier Naturalists. Berkeley: University of California Press, 2006.
- Blum, Ann Shelby. Picturing Nature: American Nineteenth-Century Zoological Illustration. Princeton, NJ: Princeton University Press, 1993.
- "The Decoration of the Capitol," New-York Daily Tribune, 17 May 1858.
- Goode, George Brown, ed. The Smithsonian Institution, 1846-1896. The History of Its First Half Century. Washington, D.C.: n.p., 1897.
- Keim, DeB. Randolph. Keim's Illustrated Hand-Book. Washington and Its Environs: A Descriptive and Historical Hand-Book to the Capital of the United States of America. Washington, D.C.: DeB. Randolph Keim, 1874.
- Meigs, Montgomery C. Capitol Builder: The Shorthand Journals of Montgomery C. Meigs, 1853-1859, 1861. Edited by Wendy Wolff. Washington, D.C.: Government Printing Office, 2001.
- Rhees, William Jones, ed. The Smithsonian Institution: Documents Relative to Its Origin and History. Vol. 17. Washington, D.C.: Smithsonian Institution, 1880.
- Rivinus, E.F. "Spencer Fullerton Baird: The Collector of Collectors." American Philatelist 103, no.11 (1989).
- Rivinus, E.F., and E.M. Youssef. Spencer Baird of the Smithsonian. Washington, D.C.: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1992.
- U.S. Senate. Report on the United States and Mexican Boundary Survey, 3 vols., 34th Cong., 1st sess., S. Exec. Doc. 108.
- -. Reports of Explorations and Surveys, to Ascertain the Most Practicable and Economical Route for a Railroad from the Mississippi River to the Pacific Ocean, 11 vols., 33rd Cong., 2d sess., S. Exec. Doc. 78; and vol. 12, 35th Cong., 2d sess., S. Exec. Doc. 46.

- U.S. Senate. Senator Daniel Voorhees of Indiana speaking in eulogy on the late Constantino Brumidi. *Congressional Record* (24 February 1880) vol. 10, pt. 2.
- U.S. Senate. Senator Simon Cameron of Pennsylvania speaking on appropriations to fund scientific expeditions. *Congressional Globe* (21 February 1861) 36th Cong., 2d sess.
- Viola, Herman J. Exploring the West. Washington, D.C.: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1987.
- Viola, Herman J. and Carolyn Margolis, eds. *Magnificent Voyagers: The U.S. Exploring Expedition*, 1838–1842. Washington, D.C.: Smithsonian Institution Press, 1985.

THE "MOST PRACTICABLE" ROUTE

- Bedell, Rebecca. *The Anatomy of Nature: Geology and American Landscape Painting, 1825–1875.* Princeton, NJ: Princeton University Press, 2001.
- Billington, David P. *The Innovators: The Engineering Pioneers Who Made America Modern*. New York: John Wiley and Sons, 1996.
- "Brumidi Paintings Found in Washington after a Search of Forty Years." *Washington, D.C. Star Sunday Magazine*, 2 November 1919.
- Donaho, Thomas S. Scenes and Incidents of Stanley's Western Wilds. Washington, D.C.: Evening Star, n.d., ca. 1854.
- Frankenstein, Alfred. "The Great Trans-Mississippi Railroad Survey." Art in America 64, no.1 (January–February 1976).
- Goetzmann, William H. Army Exploration in the American West, 1803–1863. Austin: Texas State Historical Association, 1991.
- McDermott, Paul D., Ronald E. Grim, and Philip Mobley. *Eye of the Explorer: Views of the Northern Pacific Railroad Survey, 1853—54.* Missoula, Montana: Mountain Press Publishing, 2010.
- Meigs, Montgomery C. Capitol Builder: The Shorthand Journals of Montgomery C. Meigs, 1853–1859, 1861. Edited by Wendy Wolff. Washington, D.C.: Government Printing Office, 2001.
- Nicandri, David L. "The Romantic Western Narratives of the Artist John Mix Stanley." *Journal of American Culture* 9, no. 2 (summer 1986).
- Novak, Barbara. *Nature and Culture: American Landscape and Painting, 1825–1875.* New York: Oxford University Press, 2007.
- Taft, Robert. Artists and Illustrators of the Old West, 1850–1900. New York: Charles Scribner's Sons, 1953.
- ——. "The Pictorial Record of the Old West: John M. Stanley and the Pacific Railroad Reports." Kansas Historical Quarterly 20, no. 1 (February 1952).
- Thomas, William G. *The Iron Way: Railroads, the Civil War, and the Making of Modern America*. New Haven, CT: Yale University Press, 2011.

- U.S. House. Reports of Explorations and Surveys, to Ascertain the Most Practicable and Economical Route for a Railroad from the Mississippi River to the Pacific Ocean, 11 vols., 33rd Cong., 2d sess., H. Exec. Doc. 91; and vol. 12, 36th Cong., 1st sess., H. Exec. Doc. 56.
- U.S. Senate. Indian Appropriation Bill. *Congressional Globe* (3 March 1853) 32nd Cong., 2d sess.
- ——. Reports of Explorations and Surveys, to Ascertain the Most Practicable and Economical Route for a Railroad from the Mississippi River to the Pacific Ocean, 11 vols., 33rd Cong., 2d sess., S. Exec. Doc. 78; and vol. 12, 35th Cong., 2d sess., S. Exec. Doc. 46.
- ——. Senator James Harlan of Iowa speaking on the Pacific Railroad. *Congressional Globe* (6 January 1859) 35th Cong., 2d sess.

A Collection of Brumidi Sketches

- "Brumidi Paintings Found in Washington after a Search of Forty Years." *Washington, D.C. Star Sunday Magazine*, 2 November 1919.
- "Brumidi's Life Work," Washington Post, 11 April 1879.
- "Death of a Great Artist," Washington Post, 20 February 1880.
- Meigs, Montgomery C. Capitol Builder: The Shorthand Journals of Montgomery C. Meigs, 1853–1859, 1861. Edited by Wendy Wolff. Washington, D.C.: Government Printing Office, 2001.
- Miller, Lillian B. *Patrons and Patriotism: The Encouragement of the Fine Arts in the United States, 1790–1860.* Chicago: University of Chicago Press, 1966.
- Murdock, Myrtle Cheney. *Constantino Brumidi: Michelangelo of the United States Capitol*. Washington, D.C.: Monumental, 1950.
- O'Connor, Francis V. "Constantino Brumidi as Decorator and History Painter: An Iconographic Analysis of Two Rooms in the United States Capitol." In *American Pantheon:* Sculptural and Artistic Decoration of the United States Capitol, edited by Donald R. Kennon and Thomas P. Somma. Athens, OH: Ohio University Press, 2004.
- U.S. Senate. Senator Daniel Voorhees of Indiana speaking in eulogy on the late Constantino Brumidi. *Congressional Record* (24 February 1880) vol. 10, pt. 2.
- Weigley, Russell F. "Captain Meigs and the Artists of the Capitol: Federal Patronage of Art in the 1850's." *Records of the Columbia Historical Society* 69–70 (1971).
- ——. Quartermaster General of the Union Army: A Biography of M.C. Meigs. New York: Columbia University Press, 1959.
- Wolanin, Barbara A. *Constantino Brumidi: Artist of the Capitol*. Washington, D.C.: Government Printing Office, 1998.

Wolanin, Barbara A. "Meigs the Art Patron." In Montgomery C. Meigs and the Building of the Nation's Capital, edited by William C. Dickinson, Dean A. Herrin, and Donald R. Kennon. Athens, OH: Ohio University Press, 2001.

CONTINUING CONSERVATION OF BRUMIDI'S MURALS

- "The Decoration of the Capitol," New-York Daily Tribune, 17 May 1858.
- Meigs, Montgomery C. Capitol Builder: The Shorthand Journals of Montgomery C. Meigs, 1853-1859, 1861. Edited by Wendy Wolff. Washington, D.C.: Government Printing Office, 2001.
- Whitacre, Jamie. "The Fruits and Flowers of the Brumidi Corridors." The Capitol Dome 44, no. 2 (spring 2007).
- Wolanin, Barbara A. Constantino Brumidi: Artist of the Capitol. Washington, D.C.: Government Printing Office, 1998.
- Yandik, Will. "The Birds of the Brumidi Corridors." The Capitol Dome 40, no. 3 (summer 2003).